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REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF MARCH, 2021 (TOM EKPOT 
JR). 

 On behalf of my family, I greet you all in the 
precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. I 
hope we all had good time with your families during the 
Easter celebration. We thank God because last year, it 
was difficult for families to meet because of corona 
virus spread. Even though the problem is still there, we 
praise God for reducing the cases, and allowing us the 
opportunity of meeting together. We give thanks to 
God for seeing us through the month of March into the 
month of April. In fact, the first quarter is gone, and we 
are left with less than 9 months to actualize our plans 
for the year. We appreciate every one of you for taking 
time to pray for us in Africa. God’s work has to be done 
while it is day, because night comes in our life that we 
won’t be able to do anything again. It is sad that so 
many people do not have this knowledge, that is why 
things are happening the way they are happening 
everywhere in the world. Our mission is to turn 
people’s eyes from darkness to the Light. And it is 

Announcements 

Calendar for April – on the table in the foyer 

Meetings - today 

Save  Food Pantry Items,  Cans,  peanut butter 

Bookmark our Facebook page. And add EllabellChurchofChrist@hotmail.com 

to your contact list. Brother Paul asks that you simply email him anything you want 

to appear on the Facebook page; pictures, announcements, etc. 

Call List –There are forms on the back table if you want to be added to our call list. If 

you want a call made, call me or text me and I will make the call and schedule it. 

912-667-0519 

Prayer List –There is a form on the back table to add names to the prayer list. 

Worship Services Online – Go to our website and there is a link at the bottom. Join us from 

anywhere in the world online. Subscribe to our You Tube channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC5OdoHWTNUba_av5NqR_Vfg 

Worship Zoom Meetings – add your email and you will get an email when we 

have services 

https://www.ellabellchurchhome.org/worshipservicesonline.htmand  

 

Proud to Serve in Worship 
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more necessary that we continue to see each day as a 
fresh opportunity to key into this global mission.  

 Over the month of March, 
I was able to teach 8 Bible 
classes in 3 different 
congregations. My Friday 
class with Mazah Road 
Church on Christians 
Responsibilities their own 
is on progress. My class 
on the Church of the Bible 
with Foron Mission 
congregation is still on 
course, though I have to 
teach two weeks with 

Foron Mission and two weeks with New Village Foron. 
With the reduction in the cases of covid 19, and further 
relaxation of some of the stringent rules, we have 
resumed partially our face to face evangelism contacts. 
The Lord added a soul to those being saved. Below is 
the newly baptized sister. 
 Please, let us keep praying for. Already, she is 
complaining that her family is beginning to persecute 
her. But the interesting thing is that she is of age and 
has taken her stand in Christ to remain a Christian. 
Sandra is continuing with her sisters’ class with Mazah 
Road Church of Christ. Sister Marci, a visiting 
missionary to the School of Biblical Studies, Jos, is 
joining her every week. Sandra now has some 
encouragement from her, as she helps in handling 
some topics and answering questions.      
 At the School of Biblical Studies, Jos, our classes 
are progressing well. God is answering our prayers. 

Despite the wide spread of insecurity in Nigeria, Jos is 
peaceful for now. There are cases of kidnapping in 
Nigeria, especially in the northern Nigeria. It is difficult 
to go through Nigerian roads, but God is helping us as 
we hit the road to Foron Mission and New Village 
Foron every week. In the next three weeks, Lord’s 
willing, the students of the School of Biblical Studies 
are hoping to start their final exams. That will mark the 
end of this academic year, 2020/21. It is sad enough 
that we will not be going on usual evangelism 
campaign for Christ this year, and will not have our 
annual Gospel Lectureship and graduation ceremony, 
all because the Government has not relaxed rule on 
crowd gathering. The insecurity on its own side has 
contributed to the cancellation of this year’s 
evangelism campaign, where we are supposed to 
leave Jos for 9 days knocking doors. All these are 
Satan’s strategies to delay the work of God. But we 
however, will continue the evangelism within Jos, 
Foron and its environs if God permits us. 
 Let me at this moment request for your prayers 
for my parents here in Nigeria. My father was 
hospitalized last week, we thank God he has been 
discharged as she battles with Blood pressure and 
diabetic mellitus. My mother since she had a partial 
stroke last year, is still not fine. Join me in prayer that 
they will age gracefully. Permit me to use this time to 
appreciate you all for your support. Your labor of love 
will never go unrewarded by God Almighty. Keep 
praying for us to use every resource available to us to 
spread the Gospel and keep the saved saved in Christ.   


